   DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

PROPERTY & FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY JULY 24 2017 AT 7.00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Jones took the chair 
Committee Members Present:

Cllr Bond

Cllr Cox

Cllr Digby
            Cllr Harris

Cllr Kiff                  
Cllr Osben
Cllr Partel

Cllr Worster

There was one member of the public in attendance.

1. Apologies: There were no apologies
2. Approval of previous Minutes

Cllr Jones commended the draft Minutes of the Property and Finance Committee meeting held on June 26 2017 which were APPROVED by a show of hands, with Cllr Jones abstaining because of her absence from the last meeting. The Minutes were duly signed
3. Matters for Discussion

3.1 
Sports

Cllr Jones reported that preparations for Sports Week were advanced with many children having already registered for events.

She confirmed that the change of use application for the property now occupied by Mint Fitness had been submitted and would be discussed at the next meeting of the ATC Planning Committee. She also drew attention to a previous application for this building which SCDC had originally accepted and then asked for it be re-submitted on a different form, a decision described as bureaucratic nonsense by Cllr Worster. Cllrs recently met with the Mint Fitness providers who gave a resume of their activities and demonstrated equipment. Cllr Jones also said that with Cllrs Kiff and Partel, she would shortly be meeting with an architect to discuss the first draft plan for the building. Cllr Palmer asked if the fitness providers were aware that the building was in a flood risk area and Cllr Jones confirmed they were.
3.2
Management/Maintenance of Council Property and Land

Exterior decorating at the Groundsman’s Cottage and Pet Perfection should start at the end of July, Cllr Jones advised the Committee and confirmed that revised rates invoices had been received for the two units in the Groundsman’s Cottage where the office now needed to be registered to the Museum. With Cllrs Digby and Cox, Cllr Jones had cleared rubbish from two buildings so that options for renting out space at the end of Pet Perfection could be investigated.

She told Cllrs that the long-planned drainage work at King’s Field should start from mid to late-September. The Town Clerk confirmed she had received a 54-page technical specification from the agronomist which she commended to Cllrs as a fascinating read.

Cllr Jones brought Cllrs up-to-date with the situation at the Moot Hall, where the kitchen and toilet had been flooded with sewage following a recent storm. A new fridge had been installed and the area professionally cleaned, she said, with an insurance claim pending. She asked Cllrs to approve expenditure of up to £1000 to install a non-returnable valve in the toilet to prevent a similar occurrence and called for work on the replacement kitchen to be expedited swiftly.

Following Cllrs concerns about the current poor telephony system at the Moot Hall, Cllr Jones explained that investigations into a new system were on-going and she would report back to the next Committees Meeting.

Cllr Jones asked Cllrs to approve expenditure to complete an updated tree survey, which would involve inspecting trees not included in the last survey, an assessment of their condition and safety factors. Specialist consultants, she said, would provide a schedule of the trees on site, prioritisation of recommended work, monitoring and a location plan. It would be difficult to seek other quotes for the work because of its highly-specialised nature, she pointed out.
Cllr Worster described the survey as essential and should be completed as soon as practicable.

RESOLUTION to APPROVE the completion of a tree survey by Haydens Arboricultural Consultants was PROPOSED by Cllr Cox and SECONDED by Cllr Bond.

In favour
9

Against
0

Abstentions
0 
Acceptance forms and a deposit for new play equipment had been sent to suppliers, confirmed Cllr Jones, but delivery was not expected until late-September. A rigid plastic fence was about to be installed at the back of the play area to deter youngsters from accessing the area via an old brick wall by the rugby club, she said. Permanent picket fencing will be installed when the new equipment is in place. 
Cllr Jones reported on some vandalism at Kemp’s Field which had now been repaired.
Quotes were being sought for a five-a-side goal post so that an application could be made for S106 funds, she told Cllrs. Together with the Town Clerk, work on lease revisions will be considered with Aldeburgh Museum, Aldeburgh Music and the Avocet Academy Trust.

Cllr Walker asked if Kemp’s Field could be cleared prior to discussions about the potential provision of a new cycle track. The field was overgrown with weeds and saplings, he said, and needed clearing before any sort of site survey could be conducted. Cllr Jones said this would be done.

Cllr Worster drew the Committee’s attention to a broken net at the tennis courts which, he believed, was the result of anti-social behaviour by a group of young people who had been seen riding bikes on the courts. 

Cllr Worster told the Committee that Anglian Water had spent part of the weekend pumping out blocked sewers in the Alde Lane area, the result, he thought, of lack of maintenance over many years.
4. Committee Finance Business
Cllr Jones had previously circulated the Council’s Income & Expenditure for the first quarter of the financial year 2017/18. Cllr Kiff asked whether any progress had been made in persuading Barclays Bank to waive their fees and charges.  The Town Clerk said that, despite representations, there had not been any response from the bank but she would continue to pursue the matter. 
Cllr Jones said that with Cllr Kiff, she was about to conduct a review of the Financial Risk Assessments to reflect changing EU legislation. 
5. New Property and Finance Business 
There was no new property and finance business to report.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 7.25 pm. 
